MYHA Board Meeting

December 1, 2008

Stout Hall of Champions
Board Members present:  Aaron Keopple, LeAnne Talberg, Kelly Englant, Burke Welch, Erik Davidson, Brent Miller, Jess Miller, Julia Tronnier
Board Members absent:  Mike Husby, Aaron Richartz, Tim Rowan
MYHA members present:  None
Treasurers Report:  Kelly Englant
Income:

Tournaments
$
4,900.00

Registration
$  
   260.00

Wreath Sales
$           10,372.90

Vending

$                187.00

Adult Hockey
$                220.00

Stout Clinic
$                  25.00

Bank Dividend
$                  16.54

Total:


$15,981.44

Expenses:

Tournaments
$                330.00

State Tourn. fee
$             2,625.00

Wreaths

$           32,911.25

Equipment
$                360.00

Coach Clinic
$                230.00

Postage

$                  33.60

Office Supplies
$                  44.56

Misc.

$                  52.00

Team Tourn. Checks
 3,055.00

Total:


$39,641.41
Check book balance as of Nov. 30, 2008    $84,580.25

Concession stand check book balance as of Nov. 30, 2008    $7,226.75
Motion made to approve Treasurer’s Report as presented by Brent Miller, second by Julia Tronnier.  Motion approved.  Discussion was held regarding a possible successor to Kelly Englant in the MYHA Treasurer position.
Secretary’s Report:  LeAnne Talberg

Minutes approved and posted online.

Ice Board Update:  
Achieve account is at approx. $34,700.  Professional cleaning of the rink is going well; MYHA will need to solicit help from the membership periodically to clean the bleachers.  Maintenance of trees at rink site was completed.  After consultation with tree experts, it was determined that the trees needed to be cut down due to disease.
New rink update:  Architectural drawings have been completed.  Planning group will be meeting with Market-Johnson to plan a preliminary budget.  Major donors are being sought for lead donations.

Member Comments:  No member comments.
General Operations: Julia Tronnier

Update on volunteer hours completed was handed out to board members.
Scholarship fulfillment issues were discussed.  Several families have not sold wreaths to fulfill their obligation to the scholarship requirement.  An email is going out to those who haven’t paid requesting a half payment by December 15, 2008, with the second half payment due by January 15, 2009.
Concessions: Jess Miller

Concession stand checkbook has approximately $6,800 in the account.  Operations are going well.  Approximately 95% of available hours have been filled.
Tournaments:  Tim Rowan

Tim Rowan not present.  Discussion was held regarding the need for tournament managers to be recruited.  
Scheduling: Burke Welch

Wreath hand out went well.  Approx. 30 wreaths left over and will be offered for sale.  All equipment ordered for the season has come in.  

Fundraising: Aaron Richartz
First stick raffle netted approximately $145.  Stick raffle will be ongoing.  Adult open skate has about 15-20 people each time.

Ice and Recognition: Brent Miller

Tomorrow will be the first night for setting up the natural ice in the barn.  An email will go out to request assistance in getting the boards up and ice made.
Hockey Ops: Erik Davidson

Everything is going well with the new mite program.  Feedback from the parents has been good and the players are enjoying the season.
Communications: Mike Husby

Website was supposed to be up by Thanksgiving, but has not yet gone live.  Discussion was held regarding alternatives, and a decision was made to go with pucksystems for a new MYHA website.  Aaron Keopple will serve as initial webmaster and oversee the transition.
President Aaron Keopple will be meeting soon with the Chippewa Valley area youth hockey presidents.  They will discuss ways to grow hockey throughout the Chippewa Valley.
Aaron Keopple motion to adjourn the meeting.  Second by Burke Welch.  Meeting adjourned at 8:12 p.m.
